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Dear Friends, 

This past year our church has been making a greater effort to grow in our love of neighbors near 

and far.  On the near end we have been expanding our connection with our church neighbors. 

Through invitations to attend worship and our Wednesday dinners, the construction of our Little 

Free Libraries, greater use of our church sign, our website and Facebook pages, we have been 

trying to connect with our neighbors here at the corner of Greeley and Myrtle and in the 

Stillwater area.   

These efforts are beginning to have some impact.  There are a growing number of people from 

outside our congregation who enjoy the nourishing food and fellowship of our Wednesday 

evening dinner, and who are becoming “regulars” in the life of our congregation. We have also 

begun to focus on our relationship with Lily Lake Elementary School.  A number of members 

have been trained to volunteer in the school’s media center, helping to check books in and out, 

shelving books, and assisting students in locating reading materials.  The help we have given has 

been greatly appreciated by the media specialist, who is only in the library every other day and  

spends much of that time working directly with students.  If you would like to join this group of 
volunteers let us know so that we can get you trained and ready to go by the time school starts 

up again in the fall!   

Our Minnesota Annual Conference provides grants for church-school partnerships and so we are 

also developing a grant proposal to assist us in furthering our relationship with Lily Lake.  For 

example: activities to show appreciation to teachers, to welcome students in the fall, to provide 

reading materials for the media center, classrooms, and students, to support events that highlight 

reading and literacy...  If this is something that gets you excited, please speak with one of us so 

that you can be part of the process. 

Why are we doing this?  This is a way to reach out into the community with the love of God.  It 

is a way to say that we care about the children and families of our community.  It is a way to say 

that the love of Christ compels us to reach out beyond our four walls.  It is a way to make a 

difference.  And it is a way to raise the profile of our congregation among the younger families of 

our community. 

Won’t you join us in these efforts? 

Growing in Love of God and Neighbor,  

Pastors Marty and Donna 
 

Love the Lord your God with all your Heart, and with all your Soul, 
and with all your Mind, and with all your Strength,  

and Love your Neighbor as Yourself.   
                                                                           - LUKE 10:27 

 

 

 

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF STILLWATER 
at the corner of Greeley and Myrtle  

COME GROW WITH US 



Summer Worship Series in June and July    

 

LYRICAL LIVING 
Words to Live By 

Inspired by phrases from hymns,  
we will be reflecting upon various aspects of our lives 
as people of God and as followers of Christ.    

 

June 4 

Pentecost Sunday  - Communion 

Can We Talk . . . and Listen? 

Acts 2:1-4, Acts 15:6-21 

Recognition of our Education Volunteers 
 

June 11 

Open Circle 

Abigail Ozanne  

Making a Way out of No Way 
 

June 18 

Rev. Penny Eberhart 

Forgive and Forget: Healing the Hurts we don’t deserve 

Matthew 18:21-35 
 

June 25 

In Christ There is No East or West 

Sharing about Annual Conference 

Galatians 3:25-28 
 

July 2 

May God Thy Gold Refine 

Galatians 5:1, 13-15, Mark 5:25-34 

July 9 

Open Circle 

Your Hands Swift to Welcome, Your Arms to Embrace 

Mark 10:13-16 
 

July 16 

Finish Then Thy New Creation 

Romans 8:18-25, Mark 12:28-34 
 

July 23 

Drop Thy Still Dews of Quietness 

Matthew 6:19-21, 25-34 
        

       July 30 

     Music is the Language of the Soul 

selected verses from Revelation 4-5 

SCRIP 

Stewardship Update 

We are grateful for the continued financial support of our congregation. Through the first four months of 

the year we have had income of $98,361 and expenses of $93,066, leaving us with a surplus of $5295 in 

our General Fund. This surplus will be helpful as we enter into the summer months. This also compares 

favorably to 2016, when at this same time we had income of $92,651 and expenses of $97,705. So again, 

we are grateful to our congregation for its generous support of our church and its ministries. 

     Finance Committee  

 

 

 

Welcome to Our New Members 

On Sunday, April 30th, we welcomed Jim and Kay Calvin and Ed and Dixie Flom as new members of 

our congregation.  

 

Jim Calvin was raised near Worthington, served in the U.S. Army as a trumpet and baritone player in an 
army band, and graduated from the University of Minnesota with a degree in Soil Science.  He worked in 

agriculture in wholesale sales and agronomy for 32 years, retiring from Dow Chemical in 1997. He enjoys 

singing and playing racquet ball, competing in his age bracket in national and international tournaments. 

Kay hails from southwestern Minnesota near Tracy, and she has a Bachelor’s Degree in Speech, English, 

and History and a Master’s Degree in Library.  She taught for several years, and then she was a stay-at-

home mom, during which time, she began a freelance writing and tutoring business.  When her children 

left home, she became a reference librarian at the University Center in Rochester.  In addition to her pas-

sion for reading and doing genealogy, she loves to play Mah Jongg and do flower gardening.  They have 

been married for 54 years, and they have two daughters.  They moved to Stillwater this past June and live 

at Boutwells Landing. 

 

Ed Flom grew up on a farm in Western South Dakota, and both Ed and Dixie attended high school in 

Pierre, where they met at a basketball game.  Following his service in the Air Force, Ed went to work for 

Honeywell, which involved many moves across the country.  They have had 19 homes through the years!  

They have three children. Ed retired as an engineer in 2005, and at the same time Dixie retired from the 

Anoka County Juvenile Center in Lino Lakes.  In retirement Ed has helped to build homes for Habitat for 

Humanity, and together they bought a farm in Midland, SD, which they continue to farm.  They decided to 

move to Stillwater so that they would have more time to spend with their children and 11 grandchildren, 

and they look forward to meeting their first great-grandchild in August. 

 

 

CELEBRATE! Scrip Program: Proceeds from the Scrip Program available 

for transfer to the General Fund crossed a threshold on April 30, 2017, exceeding 

$10,000 since our initial program order on April 28, 2013. Thanks for your stewardship 

of contributing to FUMC while paying your family's expenses. If your favorite merchants are not Scrip 

participants, you can still help through the purchase of Discover or Visa gift cards. Thanks again for your 

support of this ongoing benefit for the FUMC General Fund. 



JUNE  
June 1 Maddie Huntley;  Charlie Swann;  June 2 Sue Hibberd;  June 3 Kenyon Campbell;  June 4 Karl Lin-

dorfer;  June 5 Christopher Brown;  June 7 Tom Ash;  June 9 Rhaya Bastyr;  June 11 Patsy Bellman, Gary 

Eyler, Sharry Swann;  June 12 Kent Larson;  June 14 Wynnie Bye, Dwayne Nelson;  June 15 Cynthia Freder-

ick;  June 16 Jeanette Nelson;  June 17 Pat Evans, Blake Holst, Diana Larson, Paul Skoug;  June 18 Gail Seder-

ski;  June 19 Paige Carter;  June 20 John Henke, Vi Wagoner, Melissa Wright;  June 21 Chuck Leifeld, Sandy 

Ridgway;  June 22 Ross Nelson;   June 23 Tori Meline;  June 24 Noah Janssen;  June 25 Carol Johnson;  June 

26 Myra Sjobeck;  June 27 Josie Haugen;  June 28 Tito Reyna. 

JULY  
July 1 Mark Olien;  July 2 Steve Grogan;  July 3 Adam Helwig;  July 4 Scott Evenson, Mark Miller;  July 5 Bec-

ca Bellman, Lizzie Bellman, Greg Hartman, Julie Kink, Tom Speich;  July 7 Ben Jackson, Darlene Peer;  July 8 

Karen Bastyr, Jack Henry Leines;  July 12 Emily Cossetta;  July 13 Mike Ptacek;  July 14 Diana Eitzman;  July 

17  Randi Torgerson;  July 18 Bob Robson;  July 19 Harvey Myhra;  July 20 Arlene Schulze; July 23 Sue Bish-

op;   July 24 David Nelson;  July 26 Gilbert Holst, Jeff Holst, Andrew Leines, Jeanne Nelson, Kendra Smith;  

July 27 Beverly Walmar;  July 29 Steve Bauer, Tom Wise;  July 30 Kathy Hartman. 

 

The Minnesota Annual Conference 
The Minnesota Annual Conference will be meeting in St. Cloud from June 20-22, 2017. This year’s theme is 

Encounter the Spirit: Live Expectantly.  Those in attendance at Conference this year will include Pastors Marty 
and Donna, Charlie and Sharry Swann, Lizzie Bellman and Abigail Ozanne. During worship on Sunday June 25 

our delegation will be sharing about their experiences. 

 

 

 

One Great Hour of Sharing 
in support of our United Methodist Committee on Relief (UMCOR) 

“Compelled by Christ to be a voice of conscience on behalf of the people called Methodist, UMCOR works 

globally to alleviate human suffering and advance hope and healing.”  This is the mission statement of our 

United Methodist Committee on Relief, and every year we support  the work of UMCOR around the world 

through a special offering called One Great Hour of Sharing.  We will be receiving this offering during the 

months of June and July.  You may use the enclosed envelope.  If using a check, be sure to indicate “One 

Great Hour of Sharing” in the memo space. Thank you. To find out more about the work of UMCOR, visit 

their website at www.umcor.org.   

SYMPATHY 

OFFICE NOTES 

Office Hours: 
Monday through Thursday 

9:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m. 

Friday 9:00 a.m. — 1:00 p.m. 

Article Requirements: 
Please help the church save the environment and 

money, by keeping your articles to 100 words or 

less. The August newsletter deadline is 

Monday, July 17th. 

WOMEN'S MINISTRIES 
 

The Winners Circle’s June 

meeting will be at the Ehret's 
Farm in Hugo on Thursday, June 

8th, at 11:30 a.m. It will be a 

"potluck" Picnic. Table service, 

beverages and dessert will be provided. Randi 

Torgerson and Edda Ehret are co-hostesses. 

Husbands are invited to join us.  If you would 

like to car pool, meet at the Church at 11:00 

a.m. directions to the farm  will be available in 

the church office. 

IN CASE OF RAIN WE WILL HAVE 

OUR POTLUCK AT THE CHURCH.  

 

New Beginnings Circle will be meeting on 

Monday, June 19 at 1:00 at Dixie Flom’s house 

at 10950 Penfield Ave North.  For car pooling 

please be ready to leave the church at 12:40. 

The theme beginning in June and running for 

the next year is:  "One Simple Act - Discovering 

the Power of Generosity”.  The book is by 

Debbie Macomber, a fiction author, but this is 

a Christian based non-fiction and will lead to 

many good discussions. Mary Harcey will 

introduce the book with the program of òFleas, 

Footsteps, and Checkout Lanes, The Springboard of 

Gratitude". All are welcome to attend. 

 

UNITED METHODIST MEN (UMM) 

The UMM will meet at the Lowell Inn on 

Saturday, June 10th and July 8th at 8:00 

am.  Join us for a devotion, breakfast, and 

fellowship to start the weekend. All men of the 

congregation are invited to attend. 
 

 

FUMC Men’s summer 

BBQ is July 19th at 6:00 

pm. Hosted by Alan and 

Kim Salmela at the 

Freedom Farm.  All men 

are welcome and 

encouraged to attend! 

Check out our Church 

Facebook Page: 
 

 First United Methodist 

Church of Stillwater, MN 

òLikeó our page so that you will 

receive church postings on your newsfeed, see 

photos from different activities and share in more 

fellowship! 

With sadness we want to share with you that 

longtime member Freya Kask passed away Sun-

day, May 21st,  and we ask that you hold her hus-

band of 66 years, Earle and their children Jerald, 

Pam and Karen, in your thoughts and prayers. 

Freya’s funeral service will be held at 11:00 am at 

our church on Saturday morning, June 3rd, with 

visitation beginning at 10:00 am. Memorials can be 

made to our church, First United Methodist 

Church of Stillwater. 

TARGET FIELD - TWINS vs Texas Rangers 

-United Methodist Day is Thursday,  August 3rd 

with a game start of 7:10 pm.  Let’s get a group 

from this church to go!  Sign-up at the information 

center. The ticket price is $16 and we can car-pool 

from the church to save on parking! Call the office 

for more information! 

http://www.umcor.org


L IFE IN THE CHURCH 

On behalf of Valley Outreach, I would 
like to thank each and every one of you 
for your continued and consistent 
support! Your generous donations, 
numerous volunteer hours, and 
thoughtful benevolence have allowed us 
to reach out and provide a helping hand 
to for many clients and St. Croix Valley 
neighbors in need of assistance. 
 
For March, you helped us raise   
$125,710 & 47,569 pounds 
   
For comparison, the 2016 totals were  
$105,884 & 42,342 pounds 
 
  
Thank you for  
feeding families!  Mike Ptacek ~ Valley 
Outreach Board of Directors 

 Thank you to the follow-

ing people who participated 

in the Highway Pickup on 

May 13th. Your participa-

tion demonstrated you and 

the churches commitment 

to the environment and the community!  M a r t y 

Raths,  Mike Haraldson, John Burtzlaff, Steve Bauer, 

Ben Jackson, Dennis Harcey, Bruce Lundeen and 

Mark Ridgway. 

 

 

Dear church family,  Thank you for the beautiful 

carnations you sent me by way of Torgenson’s. I am 

enjoying them. I miss being at church. Love to all, 
Arnie Johnson 

  

 

At the Intersection of Faith and Life 

I Have a Loved One Who Is Gay . . . 

6:30 pm on Sunday evening, June 25th 

This past winter we began a new series of discussions for the purpose of fostering respectful, informational, 

and supportive conversations around important issues that we face as people of faith.  As we all know, the 

issue of homosexuality is a complex and at times controversial issue, but at the same time the reality is that 

many of us have family and friends who are gay.  What has that been like for us?  How have we struggled 

with that?  And what people, scriptures, experiences, ideas, and other resources have been helpful in 

supporting our relationship with our loved one?  These are the kind of questions that we hope to explore in 

light of our belief that all individuals are persons of sacred worth, created in the image of God.  Join us as we 

continue with our discussions at the intersection of faith and life.  

  

New Welcome Area in the Downstairs Entrance 

A cheerful, colorful entrance now greets people as they come in the back doors of our 

church.  Janna Leifeld Meline, Director of Sunny Hill, approached the Martha group several 

weeks ago and asked if we could do something with the entrance area at the back 

door.  When Mary Beth Leifeld died suddenly we started forming ideas that would reflect 

her many years at Sunny Hill as well as her personality. The finished project was presented as 

a surprise to Janna and the Sunny Hill staff on May 22nd.   We hope you will all enjoy the 

new look.    The Martha Group 

 

YOUTH NEWS 

 

Families are invited to an 

end of the year celebration. 
 

Date:       Sunday, June 4th 

Time:       Following worship about 11:30 am 
Place:       Pioneer Park  (Second St N. between       

     Cherry & Laurel St.) 

Bring:       A dish to share (Pot Luck) 

Provided: Grilled Hot Dogs & Hamburgers, 

Condiments, Paper Plates, Cups & Napkins, 

Beverages.  Games for all, prizes for the 

children.  Please sign up at the information kiosk 

or by calling Patsy at 651-500-8014.  Helpers 

are needed for grilling, games, serving table set-

up, and prizes.  

 

All church Potluck Picnic 

Games in the Park! 

 

Please join us Wednesdays in June at 

Washington Square Park to enjoy fellowship, 

dominoes, games and a picnic. Hotdogs and 

veggie patties provided. Please bring a dish to 

pass and your favorite beverage. Potluck at 6:00 

pm, games at 6:30pm. See Adam Frederick with 

questions. 

 

Entering “Ordinary Time” in the church year 

 

The many Sundays following Epiphany and Pentecost, are called “Ordinary Time”.  Rather than meaning 

“common” or “mundane,” this term comes from the word “ordinal” which simply means counted 

time.  Counted time after Pentecost always begins with Trinity Sunday, which follows Pentecost and ends 

with Christ the King Sunday or the Reign of Christ the King (last Sunday before the beginning of Advent). 

 One of the symbols for this time is the X and P which are the first two letters in the Greek word for Messi-

ah. The sanctuary color for Ordinary Time is dark green, although other shades of green are commonly 

used. Green has traditionally been associated with new life and growth.   

 

Summer Stretch  

 

Every Wednesday in June, 9:00 am-4:30 pm. 

We will join other area churches for a devotion 

at Trinity in the morning and then head to work 

sites to do volunteer projects. After a bag lunch 

back at Trinity, we will set out on our afternoon 

adventure. 

 

 

Day in the City 

 

F r i d a y ,  J u n e  1 6 t h  8 : 0 0 a m - 6 : 0 0 p m .  

Join us for an intergenerational day of service in 

Minneapolis. Our service project will be followed 
by a trip to the Basilica with a faith scavenger hunt 

and an opportunity to explore some of the cul-

tures in the city through food. Youth, families, and 

people of all ages are encouraged to participate. 

Information and registration forms available on 

the youth office door. 

 

St. Croix Canoe Trip 

 

Travel down the St. Croix by canoe as we ex-

plore God’s creation. We will paddle, swim, and 

play during the day. We will camp one night on 

the riverside, cook over a camp fire and share 

worship. Those going into grades 8-12 are invited 

to participate and bring a friend. Date to be an-

nounced. 

CAMP NEWS There is still time to sign up 

for summer camp.  Many camps still have room 

for a few more campers.  Our church has 

camperships to help cover the registration fee. 


